GARRET MCENERNEY II

SHELDON G. COOPER 1ST VICE-CHAIRMAN

. WILLIAM P. ROTH

FERDINAND R. STENT TREASURER

MRS. TADINI BACIGALUPI SECRETARY

> F. ELDRED BOLAND COUNSELOR

## AMERICAN NATIONAL RED CROSS SAN FRANCISCO CHAPTER



450 GOUGH STREET SAN FRANCISCO 2, CALIFORNIA UNDERHILL 1-6000

January 6, 1950

Chess-By-Mail Editor San Francisco Chronicle 5th and Mission Streets San Francisco California

Dear Sir:

We of the Entertainment and Instruction Service of the San Francisco Chapter of the American Red Cross wish to express our sincere appreciation for your cooperation and interest in providing the five participant and five spectator tickets for the Chess Festival at the Marines Memorial Club on Sunday December 4, 1949. These tickets were used by chess enthusiasts who are patients at Letterman General Hospital. You may be assured that the event was an outstanding one which was thoroughly enjoyed by those who attended.

Please accept our thanks, and our best wishes for the New Year.

Most sincerely,

(Mrs.) Jane Alter, Chairman

Entertainment & Instruction

Service

JA:1h